HICKSVILLE WATER DISTRICT



4 DEAN STREET
POST OFFICE BOX 9065

HICKSVILLE, N.Y. 11802-9065 516/931-0184 FAX 516/931-6506

> POPULATION SERVED OVER 47,000



FOUNDED 1921

ANTHONY IANNONE SUPERINTENDENT

BOARD OF WATER
COMMISSIONERS

NICHOLAS J. BRIGANDI
COMMISSIONER

KARL M. SCHWEITZER
COMMISSIONER

WILLIAM SCHUCKMANN
COMMISSIONER

August 11, 2016

Dear Neighbor,

Please be aware that the first phase of construction of the water main replacement project is scheduled to begin during the week of August 15, 2016. Work will be performed along Lee Avenue, Linden Boulevard (from Lee Avenue, to Michigan Drive.) and Michigan Drive. It is anticipated that all construction activities under this Phase will be completed by November 30, 2016. Work will involve the open excavation of trenches to facilitate the replacement of existing water pipe, valves, hydrants and service lines up to and including the curb stop to each home.

During construction, you may experience brief disruptions of water service, infrequent loss of access to driveways and sidewalks and an increase in construction truck traffic. Construction activity will be limited to Monday through Friday; 8:00 AM to 4:30 PM. The contractor will not be permitted to leave open excavations overnight at any point during construction with all roads swept clean at the end of each work day. The Hicksville Water District is conscientious of our neighbors, and will make every attempt to notify consumers at least 24 hours in advance of loss of service or driveway access.

We apologize in advance for any inconvenience you may experience and if you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact the District at (516) 931-0184 or visit our Facebook page for real-time updates about the project at: https://www.facebook.com/HicksvilleWaterDistrict/.

The Hicksville Water District Board of Commissioners and staff thank all District customers in advance for their support and cooperation as we continue to upgrade our distribution infrastructure and improve fire protection.

Sincerely,

Anthony lannone, Superintendent Board of Commissioners